ALL INDIA INSURANCE EMPLOYEES’ ASSOCIATION

LIC Building  Secretariat Road  Hyderabad  500 063

( email: aiieahyd@gmail.com)
Cir No. 15/2014                                                                         18th September, 2014

To

All the Zonal / Divisional / State / Regional Units,

Dear Comrades,

International solidarity day – Workers against Unemployment
The World Federation of Trade Unions (WFTU) was founded on 3rd October, 1945 and will be celebrating its 70th anniversary this year on that day. WFTU has been campaigning and carrying struggles against onslaught of imperialism with conviction and courage.  

WFTU in its Presidential Council meeting held in Rome in February 2014 has decided to focus on the burning question of unemployment on this year's 'Action Day' on 3rd October. The crisis in capitalist countries and its consequential unprecedented economic drain across the globe impacted the mass of the people. In this effort to shift the economic drain caused by the rich the governments across the globe shifted the burden on to the working class and common people. In the name of austerity the working people are forced to accept the wage cuts, job losses leading to unemployment. In this back ground to unite all sections of masses, the workers and the unemployed youth, WFTU has given call to observe the 3rd October, 2014 action day as THE DAY OF STRUGGLE AGAINST UNEMPLOYMENT.   
We, in India are in no different situation. The economic policies pursued by the respective governments for more than two decades only favored elite section of the society. The neo liberal market economy resulted into huge unemployment in this country. Contractualisation and Casualistion of labour have become the order of the day. Privatisation and disinvestment policy of Public Sector Units helping to no new employment.   In fact millions of government jobs reported unfilled during this period.  In addition to these miseries, today’s dispensation at the Centre under the leadership of Sri. Narendra Modi the BJP led NDA government has introduced a bill in parliament to further amend labour laws in the country so as to give free hand to employers. This will not only result in  increased attacks on working class but also manifolds the unemployment problem in this country by shattering around 5 crores youth’s dream to have a better living in the future. 

As conscious part of the working class AIIEA decided to be part of this action day and therefore, call upon all our units to coordinate with Central Trade Unions like CITU wherever possible on 3rd October, 2014 in solidarity with the working class of the world under the banner of WFTU. We also request all the units to take up an effective campaign among all sections of employees exposing the government’s anti-people, anti-employee policies as preparation to this “Action Day”. 
Let us march forward towards the unity of the working people and demonstrate our solidarity with the unemployed people within and across the globe through our huge participation on 3rd October, ACTION DAY.

With warm greetings, 

Comradely yours,
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V. Ramesh
General Secretary
